
 

 

 

 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre is a leader in Patient and Family Centred Care and a research and 
teaching hospital proudly affiliated with Lakehead University, the Northern Ontario School of Medicine and 
Confederation College. 

Le Centre régional des sciences de la santé de Thunder Bay, un hôpital d’enseignement et de recherche, est reconnu 
comme un leader dans la prestation de soins et de services aux patients et aux familles et est fier de son affiliation à 
l’université Lakehead, à l’École de médecine du Nord de l’Ontario et au collège Confédération. 

To:  All staff and professional staff 
 
From:  Dr. Stewart Kennedy, COVID-19 Incident Manager 
 
Date: Thursday, November 19, 2020 
 
RE:  Mandatory use of procedure masks in patient care areas 
 

 
The health and safety of all staff, professional staff, patients and the community is our 
utmost priority. To help prevent the spread of COVID-19, all staff and professional staff 
must wear level 2 procedure masks in patient care areas of our Hospital at all times.  
A patient care area is defined as area where a patient receives care and/or services, 
including registration areas of the hospital, and transferring of patients.  
 
Level 2 procedure masks are already available in patient care areas and inventory will be 
increased as required to meet demand. The change comes into effect on Friday November 
20, and full compliance is expected. Staff and Professional Staff compliance will continue to 
be monitored via Joint Occupational Health & Safety inspections.  
 
This change aligns with the most recent evidence with regards to COVID-19 and related 
Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) best practices for the enhanced safety of all.  
 
Cloth masks are appropriate for use in common areas, such as hallways and break rooms, 
as long as these areas are outside of patient care areas. A cloth mask may also be worn 
when entering the Hospital, and must be switched for a procedure mask when entering any 
patient care area.  
 
The use of procedure mask practice is already implemented in many patient care areas of 
our Hospital, and for those areas there is no process change. Your ongoing diligence is 
appreciated for the protection of patients and staff. Review of the use of cloth masks is 
ongoing and further recommendations may be forthcoming. 
 
Thank you for your continued commitment to keeping each other and our patients safe.  
 
Please contact your manager with any questions or concerns.  
 
All Hospital COVID-19 updates are available on the iNtranet at 
https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/.  
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